
 
 
 
 
 
April 1, 2009 
 
To:  ILWU Longshore, Ship Clerk and Walking Boss/Foremen Locals and  

Watchmen Locals 26 and 75 
 
From:  Beth Sharpe, Manager, Welfare Plans 
 
Subject: ILWU-PMA Welfare Plan – Weekly Indemnity Benefit Modification 
 
The attached notice regarding modification of the Weekly Indemnity Program/Non-Industrial 
Disability Supplement effective April 13, 2009 will be mailed to all active Welfare Plan 
participants this week. 
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Area Welfare Directors 
 
 

A copy of this memo can be downloaded at www.benefitplans.org 
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